

Southwestern College Winfield, Kansas

April 11, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I am preparing my thesis for my masters degree at Ohio State and I need some information. Could you spare the time to fill out the following page?

We, down here in the Southwest, were certainly pulling for you Doctor in your last crucial games and were terribly disappointed when you lost. I guess George Edwards really had a fine team.

Could you use us next year on your schedule at Winfield or possibly in your clinic game at Lawrence. We possibly would now have a better drawing power with the intercollegiate championship to "play up".

We should have another great team. Of course we lost our three stars but we still have some pretty darn good boys.

I would certainly appreciate it if you could give this thesis data some attention.

With regards to Mrs. Allen, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Athletics Southwestern College

DC:AC ENC: 2